
Jackie Peila-Shuster LA Project Update:
Due to unforeseen and extenuating circumstances, my project has been delayed in its completion. The target completion date is now fall of 2022. 

In my discussions with various folks in NCDA leadership, I was focused on ascertaining what would be useful for NCDA in terms of the broad category of “effectiveness of the Facilitating Career Development (FCD) training.” It became apparent that the most pressing need was a better understanding of why individuals who were completing FCD training were not going on to apply for the FCD credential. Credentialing offers a variety of benefits, including greater assurance of proficiency in a field while also enhancing one’s professional credibility. Furthermore, to maintain a NCDA credential, there are certain continuing education requirements (30 contact hours every three years). This helps ensure ongoing training and competence within the field. 

My Leadership Academy colleague, Amanda Schagane, completed an extensive survey of NCDA Credential Holders (all credentials) that illuminates some of the considerations and thoughts those individuals had about the value of the credential and navigating various challenges in attaining NCDA credentials. This survey utilized participants that successfully navigated those challenges to attain their credential. 

My survey will build upon that knowledge base and reach out to individuals that completed FCD training, but did not go on to translate their training into a NCDA credential. The survey will be informed by my colleague’s survey and will aim to parse out more details specifically regarding the FCD training and the Certified Career Services Provider (CCSP) credential (and perhaps other credentials if appropriate). While it is possible that these individuals will share similar thoughts regarding the value of credentialing and the challenges in attaining the CCSP credential, it is likely there are additional considerations that will be captured in this survey, especially since it will target a more specific population (FCD completers not going on to attain a credential). 

